k) Establishment of the place and time for the next General Assembly and appointment of the
otganizing committee for the next SBSP mecting
There is a suggestion from members of the Danish Society for Patasitology (DSP) to have the
SBSPS meeting in Copenhagen together with the Federation of Furopean Societies for Tropical
Medicine and Intcrnational Health (FESTMIH) in 2013, 10-13 September. The idea is to join
them, preferably parallel sessions or as a satellite meeting. One advantage would be the
otganisation of the meeting Also the European veterinary Parasitology College meeting is likely
to be linked to FESTMIH.
Comment from Assembly: Important that the identity of SBSP will be maintained duting such 2
big meeting.
The Assembly was positive to the suggestion and the board will reply to the suggestion from
DSP.

) Other matters

- Discussion on the guidelincs/ protocol for choosing the presentation awatds winners (to be
published on the socicty’s web page)
The boatd will establish such guidelines. Thete was a suggestion to look at the DSP and adapt
patts of it. Moreover, Tor Baklke has sent a suggestion to the board

_ Conference fec for Honorary members
A suggestion that honorary members should not have to pay the conference fee has come up-
However, the topic was closed since no further interest was shown by the present members to
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discuss the matters.
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Karl Skirnisson, Chairman




